
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

January 31, 2023  
  
The Honorable Lauren Boebert  
3rd Congressional District of Colorado  
1713 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515  

  

  
Dear Congresswoman Boebert,  
  
On behalf of the 2.1 million members of AMAC, the Association of Mature American Citizens, including over 
10,800 members residing in CO-03, I write to convey our support for H.R. 128, the “Defund Planned 
Parenthood Act”.  
  
The basic rights to life, to liberty, and to the pursuit of happiness, granted by God and codified in our 
Declaration of Independence apply to all humans born, and unborn. The unborn deserve special consideration 
because they cannot defend their own rights, and we appreciate your efforts to advocate for them.   
  
Your bill recognizes abortion for what it is, murder, and prohibits the subsidization of such by the American 
taxpayer. It prevents Planned Parenthood and its associated organizations from taking the lives of the unborn, 
now estimated to be 13,000 babies each year. It demands the repayment of funds back to the treasury when 
our money is used inappropriately to support their criminal enterprise.   
  
We encourage expanded bills like this to prevent the use of federal dollars for all cases in which they may be 
applied to abortion, and we especially support the concept that bills like this, that become law, permanently 
ban the taxpayer-backed funding of abortions.  
  
AMAC thanks you, Congresswoman Boebert, and your cosponsors, for valiantly defending the rights of 
preborn American citizens. Our nation only stands to benefit by defunding abortion and allowing our children 
to live full lives from conception onward.     
  
 Sincerely,   

Bob Carlstrom 
President 
AMAC Action 
 
 


